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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for July 18, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash

· Marissa Irwin

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

· Rose Williams

Community member present:

· Pamela Shaw of Ludlow-Taylor ES PTSA

· Barbara Anderson

I.
Grant proposal from Ludlow-Taylor ES PTSA, presented by Pamela Shaw

A grant request of $1,298.36 for the purchase of material to repair 8 benches for their neighborhood garden. Ms. Shaw explained that although the school is one block outside ANC 6A, a significant number of children from ANC 6A attend and its facilities are available to ANC 6A residents. The area in question is a garden the children have been working on. The children are very involved in the garden; pictures were shown of them weeding, planting, and installing two barrels for catching rainwater for the plants. Eight benches with metal bases are in the garden area. The wooden seats, replaced two years ago, are already splitting and broken. The proposal is to replace them with a wood composite made of half wood-waste fiber and half recycled and reclaimed plastic. A member questioned if this work was not covered by Public Works, which it isn’t. The COC members unanimously agreed that funding should be recommended.

Committee recommendation: that ANC 6A approve the grant request made by Ludlow-Taylor ES PTSA in the amount of $1,298.36 for the purchase of bench repair materials as stated in the application.

II.
COC membership update

Elizabeth gave a report of the June ANC 6A meeting. Sharon Cochran and Barbara Anderson were suggested to be on the committee. The next step was for them to attend a COC meeting prior to confirmation by the full ANC. Barbara Anderson attended this meeting.

Committee recommendation (request of the Chair): that ANC 6A confirm membership on the Community Outreach Committee for Barbara Anderson.

III.
Pending grant applications

1. Elizabeth is working closely with SummerTime and Reading Together (START) to submit a grant application.

2. Elizabeth is also working with Eastern HS PTSA to submit a grant. A sample grant and application were sent and advice was emailed. The request pertains to items needed for the band.

IV. 
Status report on Gallaudet University thank you letter

A draft of a thank you letter to Gallaudet University for hosting the ANC 6A website was reviewed and approved. It will now be presented to the full ANC for approval and mailing.

Committee recommendation: that ANC 6A send a letter to Gallaudet University thanking them for hosting the website.  (sample letter provided)

V. 
Status report on identifying sign language interpreters for ANC 6A functions

Elizabeth reported that we have received a lot of positive feedback from the ads in The Rag and The Buzz. A group of individuals who responded to the ads are communicating among themselves and may come up with a recommendation.  They are keeping Elizabeth informed; there has been a tentative invitation to attend a brainstorming session. Shorter versions of the original ads will be in August’s The Rag and The Buzz.

VI. 
Status report on identifying additional The Rag distribution points in ANC 6A

Elizabeth gave a report from the July ANC 6A meeting. SMD 6A08 has one new box at a location close to where the community requested it. Commissioner Ibangha gave an additional two business names and Andrew Lightman of The Rag will speak with the owners about providing a distribution point. An additional street-side distribution point may be discussed in future.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is August 15.

Respectfully submitted,

Marissa Irwin
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